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? ? ? ? ? g. The King's Son and the Ogress dcccclxxxv.Relief of God, Of the Speedy, i. 174..Presently, his father and his mother heard of the matter;
whereupon the former arose and going up to the place, wrote a letter and [presented it to the king, who] read it, and behold, therein was written,
saying, 'Have pity on me, so may God have pity on thee, and hasten not in the slaughter [of my son]; for indeed I acted hastily in a certain affair
and drowned his brother in the sea, and to this day I drink the cup of his anguish. If thou must needs kill him, kill me in his stead.' Therewith the
old merchant prostrated himself before the king and wept; and the latter said to him, 'Tell me thy story.' 'O my lord,' answered the merchant, 'this
youth had a brother and I [in my haste] cast them both into the sea.' And he related to him his story from first to last, whereupon the king cried out
with an exceeding great cry and casting himself down from the throne, embraced his father and brother and said to the former, 'By Allah, thou art
my very father and this is my brother and thy wife is our mother.' And they abode weeping, all three..? ? ? ? ? Our stead, that late was desert, grew
green and eke our trees, That barren were, grew loaded with ripened fruits galore..[On this wise he abode a pretty while] and the days ceased not
and the nights to transport him from country to country, till he came to the land of the Greeks and lighted down in a city of the cities thereof,
wherein was Galen the Sage; but the weaver knew him not, nor was he ware who he was. So he went forth, according to his wont, in quest of a
place where the folk might assemble together, and hired Galen's courtyard. (20) There he spread his carpet and setting out thereon his drugs and
instruments of medicine, praised himself and his skill and vaunted himself of understanding such as none but he might claim..Then the prince's
mother bade fetch the five slave-girls to that assembly; whereupon they came and the ten damsels foregathered. The queen seated five of them on
her son's right hand and other five on his left and the folk assembled about them. Then she bade the five who had remained with her speak forth
somewhat of verse, so they might entertain therewith the assembly and that El Abbas might rejoice therein. Now she had clad them in the richest of
raiment and adorned them with trinkets and ornaments and wroughten work of gold and silver and collars of gold, set with pearls and jewels. So
they came forward, with harps and lutes and psalteries and recorders and other instruments of music before them, and one of them, a damsel who
came from the land of China and whose name was Baoutheh, advanced and tightened the strings of her lute. Then she cried out from the top of her
head (127) and improvising, sang the following verses:.When the Khalif heard this, her speech pleased him and he strained her to his bosom. Then
he went forth from her and locked the door upon her, as before; whereupon she took the book and sat looking in it awhile. Presently, she laid it
down and taking the lute, tightened its strings. Then she smote thereon, after a wondrous fashion, such as would have moved inanimate things [to
delight], and fell to singing marvellous melodies and chanting the following verses:.NOUREDDIN ALI OF DAMASCUS AND THE DAMSEL
SITT EL MILAH. (1).When they heard me speak in Arabic, one of them came up to me and saluting me [in that language], questioned me of my
case. Quoth I, 'What [manner of men] are ye and what country is this?' 'O my brother,' answered he, 'we are husbandmen and come to this river, to
draw water, wherewithal to water our fields; and whilst we were thus engaged to-day, as of wont, this boat appeared to us on the surface of the
water, issuing from the inward of yonder mountain. So we came to it and finding thee asleep therein, moored it to the shore, against thou shouldst
awake. Acquaint us, therefore, with thy history and tell us how thou camest hither and whence thou enteredst this river and what land is behind
yonder mountain, for that we have never till now known any make his way thence to us.' But I said to them, 'Give me somewhat to eat and after
question me.' So they brought me food and I ate and my spirits revived and I was refreshed. Then I related to them all that had befallen me, whereat
they were amazed and confounded and said, 'By Allah, this is none other than a marvellous story, and needs must we carry thee to our king, that
thou mayst acquaint him therewith.' So they carried me before their king, and I kissed his hand and saluted him..Then he went away, whilst the fire
was loosed in the heart of the druggist and he shut his shop and betaking himself to his house, knocked at the door. Quoth the singer, 'Let me get
into the chest, for he saw me not yesterday.' 'Nay,' answered she, 'wrap thyself up in the rug.' So he wrapped himself up in the rug and stood in a
corner of the room, whilst the druggist entered and went straight to the chest, but found it empty. Then he went round about the house and searched
it from top to bottom, but found nothing and no one and abode between belief and disbelief, and said in himself, 'Belike, I suspect my wife of that
which is not in her.' So he was certified of her innocence and returned to his shop, whereupon out came the singer and they abode on their former
case, as of wont, till eventide, when she gave him one of her husband's shirts and he took it and going away, passed the night in his lodging..Her
verses pleased the kings of the Jinn and they said, 'By Allah, thou sayst sooth!' Then she rose to her feet, with the lute in her hand, and played and
sang, whilst the Jinn and the Sheikh Aboultawaif danced. Then the latter came up to her and gave her a carbuncle he had taken from the hidden
treasure of Japhet, son of Noah (on whom be peace), and which was worth the kingdom of the world; its light was as the light of the sun and he
said to her, 'Take this and glorify thyself withal over (233) the people of the world.' She kissed his hand and rejoiced in the jewel and said, 'By
Allah, this beseemeth none but the Commander of the Faithful.'.Old Sharper, Story of the, ii. 187..?STORY OF THE IDIOT AND THE
SHARPER..King Shah Bekht and his Vizier Er Rehwan, i. 215..King who lost Kingdom and Wife and Wealth, The, ii. 66..?STORY OF THE
LACKPENNY AND THE COOK..The old man took the casting-bottle from the Jew and going up to Noureddin and the damsel, sprinkled their
faces, whereupon they came to themselves and fell to relating to each other that which they had suffered, since their separation, for the anguish of
severance. Moreover, Noureddin acquainted Sitt el Milah with that which he had endured from the folk who would have slain him and made away
with him; and she said to him, "O my lord, let us presently give over this talk and praise God for reunion of loves, and all this shall cease from us."
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Then she gave him the cup and he said, "By Allah, I will nowise drink it, whilst I am in this plight!" So she drank it off before him and taking the
lute, swept the strings and sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? b. Story of the Enchanted Youth vii 3. The Porter and the Three Ladies of Baghdad
ix.Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor, The Seventh, iii. 224..Wife, Firouz aad his, i. 209..144. The Lovers of the Benou Udhreh dclxxxviii.When the
Khalif heard these his verses, he was moved to exceeding delight and taking the cup, drank it off, and they ceased not to drink and carouse till the
wine rose to their heads. Then said Aboulhusn to the Khalif, "O boon-companion mine, of a truth I am perplexed concerning my affair, for
meseemed I was Commander of the Faithful and ruled and gave gifts and largesse, and in very deed, O my brother, it was not a dream." "These
were the delusions of sleep," answered the Khalif and crumbling a piece of henbane into the cup, said to him, "By my life, do thou drink this cup."
And Aboulhusn said, "Surely I will drink it from thy hand." Then he took the cup from the Khalifs hand and drank it off, and no sooner had it
settled in his belly than his head forewent his feet [and he fell down senseless]..He returned them the most gracious of answers and bade carry the
Magian forth of the town and set him on a high scaffold that had been builded for him there; and he said to the folk, 'Behold, I will torture him with
all kinds of fashions of torment.' Then he fell to telling them that which he had wrought of knavery with the daughter of his father's brother and
what he had caused betide her of severance between her and her husband and how he had required her of herself, but she had sought refuge against
him with God (to whom belong might and majesty) and chose rather humiliation than yield to his wishes, notwithstanding stress of torment; neither
recked she aught of that which he lavished to her of wealth and raiment and jewels..59. The Enchanted Horse Night cclvii.70. Khusrau and Shirin
and the Fisherman dclvi.When it was the ninth day, the viziers [foregathered and] said, one to another, "Verily, this youth baffleth us, for as often
as the king is minded to put him to death, he beguileth him and ensorcelleth him with a story; so what deem ye we should do, that we may slay him
and be at rest from him?" Then they took counsel together and were of accord that they should go to the king's wife [and prompt her to urge the
king to slaughter the youth. So they betook themselves to her] and said to her, "Thou art heedless of this affair wherein thou art and this
heedlessness will not profit thee; whilst the king is occupied with eating and drinking and diversion and forgetteth that the folk beat upon tabrets
and sing of thee and say, 'The king's wife loveth the youth;' and what while he abideth on life, the talk will increase and not diminish." Quoth she,
"By Allah, it was ye set me on against him, and what shall I do [now]?" And they answered, "Do thou go in to the king and weep and say to him,
'Verily, the women come to me and tell me that I am become a byword in the city, and what is thine advantage in the sparing of this youth? If thou
wilt not slay him, slay me, so this talk may be estopped from us.'".Chamberlain's Wife, The King and his, ii. 53..When she had made an end of her
song, Sherareh was moved to exceeding delight and drinking off her cup, said to her, 'Well done, O gift of hearts!' Then she ordered her an hundred
dresses of brocade and an hundred thousand dinars and passed the cup to Queen Wekhimeh. Now she had in her hand somewhat of blood-red
anemone; so she took the cup from her sister and turning to Tuhfeh, said to her, 'O Tuhfeh, sing to me on this.' Quoth she, 'I hear and obey,' and
improvised the following verses:.?THE THIRTEENTH OFFICER'S STORY..The fuller gave not over sleeping till sunrise, when he awoke and
finding himself in this plight, misdoubted of his affair and imagined that he was a Turk and abode putting one foot forward and drawing the other
back. Then said he in himself, 'I will go to my dwelling, and if my wife know me, then am I Ahmed the fuller; but, if she know me not, I am a
Turk.' So he betook himself to his house; but when the artful baggage his wife saw him, she cried out in his face, saying, 'Whither away, O trooper?
Wilt thou break into the house of Ahmed the fuller, and he a man of repute, having a brother-in-law a Turk, a man of high standing with the Sultan?
An thou depart not, I will acquaint my husband and he will requite thee thy deed.'.The Thirteenth Night of the Month..? ? ? ? ? i. The Woman who
made her Husband sift Dust dlxxxii."When I returned from my fifth voyage, I gave myself up to eating and drinking and passed my time in solace
and delight and forgot that which I had suffered of stresses and afflictions, nor was it long before the thought of travel again presented itself to my
mind and my soul hankered after the sea. So I brought out the goods and binding up the bales, departed from Baghdad, [intending] for certain of the
lands, and came to the sea-coast, where I embarked in a stout ship, in company with a number of other merchants of like mind with myself, and we
[set out and] sailed till we came among certain distant islands and found ourselves in difficult and dangerous case..?STORY OF THE KING AND
HIS CHAMBERLAIN'S WIFE..? ? ? ? ? My kinsmen and my friends for thee I did forsake And left them weeping tears that poured as 'twere a
tide..Then they drank till they were drunken, and when they had taken leave [of their wits], the host turned to me and said, "Thou dealtest not
friendly with him who sought an alms of thee and thou saidst to him, 'How loathly thou art!'" I considered him and behold, he was the lophand who
had accosted me in my pleasaunce. So I said, "O my lord, what is this thou sayest?" And he answered, saying, "Wait; thou shall remember it." So
saying, he shook his head and stroked his beard, whilst I sat down for fear. Then he put out his hand to my veil and shoes and laying them by his
side, said to me, "Sing, O accursed one!" So I sang till I was weary, whilst they occupied themselves with their case and intoxicated themselves and
their heat redoubled. (136) Presently, the doorkeeper came to me and said, "Fear not, O my lady; but, when thou hast a mind to go, let me know."
Quoth I, "Thinkest thou to delude me?" And he said, "Nay, by Allah! But I have compassion on thee for that our captain and our chief purposeth
thee no good and methinketh he will slay thee this night." Quoth I to him, "An thou be minded to do good, now is the time." And he answered,
saying, "When our chief riseth to do his occasion and goeth to the draught-house, I will enter before him with the light and leave the door open; and
do thou go whithersoever thou wilt.".89. Firous and his Wife dclxxv.45. Ali Shir (230) and Zumurrud dlxix.INTRODUCTION.--Story of King
Shehriyar and his Brother..? ? ? ? ? Rail not at the vicissitudes of Fate, For Fortune still spites those who her berate..Then he returned to the youth
and said to him, 'Arise and come to the bath.' And he fell to shampooing his hands and feet, whilst the youth called down blessings on him and said,
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'O my lord, who art thou? Methinks there is not in the world the like of thee, no, nor a pleasanter than thy composition.' Then each of them
acquainted the other with his case and condition and they went to the bath; after which the master of the house conjured the young merchant to
return with him and summoned his friends. So they ate and drank and he related to them the story, wherefore they praised the master of the house
and glorified him; and their friendship was complete, what while the young merchant abode in the town, till God vouchsafed him a commodity of
travel, whereupon they took leave of him and he departed; and this is the end of his story. Nor," added the vizier, "O king of the age, is this more
marvellous than the story of the rich man who lost his wealth and his wit.".Now I had questioned her of her name and she answered, "My name is
Rihaneh," and described to me her dwelling-place. When I saw her make the ablution, I said in myself, "This woman doth on this wise, and shall I
not do the like of her?" Then said I to her, "Belike thou wilt seek us another pitcher of water?" So she went out to the housekeeper and said to her,
"Take this para and fetch us water therewith, so we may wash the flags withal." Accordingly, the housekeeper brought two pitchers of water and I
took one of them and giving her my clothes, entered the lavatory and washed.."He shall not come in to me. Who is at the door, other than he?"
"Heman ben Ghalib el Ferezdec," (55) answered Adi; and Omar said, "It is he who saith, glorying in adultery ..." [And he repeated the following
verses:].When he felt the water, he struck out, and gave not over swimming till he landed upon an island, where he abode five days, finding nothing
which he might eat or drink; but, on the sixth day, when he despaired of himself, he caught sight of a passing ship; so he made signals to the crew
and they came and took him up and fared on with him to an inhabited country, where they set him ashore, naked as he was. There he saw a man
tilling; so he sought guidance of him and the husbandman said, 'Art thou a stranger?' 'Yes,' answered the king and sat with him and they talked. The
husbandman found him quickwitted and intelligent and said to him, 'If thou sawest a comrade of mine, thou wouldst see him the like of what I see
thee, for his case is even as thy case, and he is presently my friend.'.? ? ? ? ? i. The Spider and the Wind dcxv.Shah Bekht and his Vizier Er
Rehwan, King, i. 215..Merchant and his Sons, The, i. 81..Still do I yearn, whilst passion's fire flames in my liver are, iii. 111.? ? ? ? ? j. The Tenth
Officer's Story dccccxxxviii.? ? ? ? ? Till in a robe of sandal green 'twas clad And veil that blended rose and flame (216) in hue..? ? ? ? ? God
knows I ne'er recalled thy memory to my thought, But still with brimming tears straightway mine eyes were fraught;.Viziers, Story of King Dadbin
and his. i. 104..?A MERRY JEST OF A THIEF..? ? ? ? ? Thou only art the whole of our desire; indeed Thy love is hid within our hearts' most
secret core..? ? ? ? ? g. The Seventh Officer's Story dccccxxxiv.? ? ? ? ? z. The King who lost Kingdom and Wife and Wealth and God restored
them to him dccccxix.79. Khusrau and Shirin and the Fisherman cccxci.? ? ? ? ? Thou whose desire possesseth my soul, the love of whom Hold on
my reins hath gotten and will not let me free,.52. Ibrahim ben el Mehdi and the Merchant's Sister dcvi.? ? ? ? ? Brother of En Numan, with thee lies
an old man's anguish to allay, A graybeard slain, may God make fair his deeds upon the Reckoning-Day!.14. The Mouse and the Weasel
cl.Physician by his Wife's Commandment, The Weaver who became a, ii. 21..The king approved her speech and bestowed on her a dress of honour
and gave her magnificent gifts; after which, for that his choice had fallen upon his younger son, Melik Shah, he married her with him and made him
his heir apparent and caused the folk swear fealty to him. When this came to the knowledge of his brother Belehwan and he was ware that his
younger brother had been preferred over him, his breast was straitened and the affair was grievous to him and envy entered into him and rancour;
but he concealed this in his heart, whilst fire raged therein because of the damsel and the kingship..? ? ? ? ? Thou that wast absent from my stead,
yet still with me didst bide, Thou wast removed from mine eye, yet still wast by my side..Thirteenth Officer's Story, The, ii. 181..2. The Fisherman
and the Genie iii.When he heard this, he came up to me and looking in my face, cried out and said, 'By Allah, this is my brother, the son of my
mother and father! Allah! Allah!' Then he loosed me from my bonds and kissed my head, and behold it was my friend who used to borrow money
of me. When I kissed his head, he kissed mine and said, 'O my brother, be not affrighted.' Then he called for my clothes [and money and restored to
me all that had been taken from me] nor was aught missing to me. Moreover, he brought me a bowl full of [sherbet of] sugar, with lemons therein,
and gave me to drink thereof; and the company came and seated me at a table. So I ate with them and he said to me, 'O my lord and my brother,
now have bread and salt passed between us and thou hast discovered our secret and [become acquainted with] our case; but secrets [are safe] with
the noble.' Quoth I, 'As I am a lawfully-begotten child, I will not name aught [of this] neither denounce [you!*]' And they assured themselves of me
by an oath. Then they brought me out and I went my way, scarce crediting but that I was of the dead..Officer's Story, The Second, ii.
134..Meanwhile, the Sheikh Aboultawaif Iblis and his son Es Shisban set out, as we have said, with their troops, who were of the doughtiest of the
Jinn and the most accomplished of them in valour and horsemanship, [and fared on till they drew near the Crescent Mountain], When the news of
their approach reached Meimoun, he cried out with a great cry to the troops, who were twenty thousand horse, [and bade them make ready for
departure]. Then he went in to Tuhfeh and kissing her, said to her, 'Know that thou art presently my life of the world, and indeed the Jinn are
gathered together to wage war on me on thine account. If I am vouchsafed the victory over them and am preserved alive, I will set all the kings of
the Jinn under thy feet and thou shall become queen of the world.' But she shook her head and wept; and he said, 'Weep not, for, by the virtue of the
mighty inscription engraven on the seal-ring of Solomon, thou shall never again see the land of men! Can any one part with his life? So give ear
unto that which I say; else will I kill thee.' And she was silent..Then said she to him, "O chief of the kings, the wise say, 'The kingship is a building,
whereof the troops are the foundation,' and whenas the foundation is strong, the building endureth; wherefore it behoveth the king to strengthen the
foundation, for that they say, 'Whenas the foundation is weak, the building falleth.' On like wise it behoveth the king to care for his troops and do
justice among his subjects, even as the owner of the garden careth for his trees and cutteth away the weeds that have no profit in them; and so it
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behoveth the king to look into the affairs of his subjects and fend off oppression from them. As for thee, O king," continued Shehrzad, "it behoveth
thee that thy vizier be virtuous and versed in the knowledge of the affairs of the folk and the common people; and indeed God the Most High hath
named his name (166) in the history of Moses (on whom be peace!) whenas He saith, [Quoth Moses] 'And make me a vizier of my people, Aaron
[my brother]. (167) Could a vizier have been dispensed withal, Moses ben Imran had been worthier [than any of this dispensation]. (168).When
twenty days had passed by, each [egg] was hatched, and the vizier bade them pair the chickens, male and female, and rear them well. So they did
this and it was found a charge unto no one. Then they waited for them awhile and after this the vizier enquired of the chickens and was told that
they were become fowls. Moreover, they brought him all their eggs and he bade set them; and after twenty days there were hatched from each
[pair] of them thirty or five-and-twenty or fifteen [chickens] at the least. The vizier let note against each man the number of chickens that pertained
to him, and after two months, he took the old hens and the cockerels, and there came to him from each man nigh half a score, and he left the
[young] hens with them. On like wise he sent to the country folk and let the cocks abide with them. So he got him young ones [galore] and
appropriated to himself the sale of the fowls, and on this wise he got him, in the course of a year, that which the regal estate required of the king
and his affairs were set right for him by the vizier's contrivance. And he peopled (258) the country and dealt justly by his subjects and returned to
them all that he took from them and lived a happy and prosperous life. Thus good judgment and prudence are better than wealth, for that
understanding profiteth at all times and seasons. Nor," added the vizier, "is this more extraordinary than the story of the man whose caution slew
him.".47. El Melik en Nasir and the three Masters of Police cccxliii.One of the good-for-noughts found himself one day without aught and the
world was straitened upon him and his patience failed; so he lay down to sleep and gave not over sleeping till the sun burnt him and the foam came
out upon his mouth, whereupon he arose, and he was penniless and had not so much as one dirhem. Presently, he came to the shop of a cook, who
had set up therein his pans (9) [over the fire] and wiped his scales and washed his saucers and swept his shop and sprinkled it; and indeed his oils
(10) were clear (11) and his spices fragrant and he himself stood behind his cooking-pots [waiting for custom]. So the lackpenny went up to him
and saluting him, said to him, 'Weigh me half a dirhem's worth of meat and a quarter of a dirhem's worth of kouskoussou (12) and the like of
bread.' So the cook weighed out to him [that which he sought] and the lackpenny entered the shop, whereupon the cook set the food before him and
he ate till he had gobbled up the whole and licked the saucers and abode perplexed, knowing not how he should do with the cook concerning the
price of that which he had eaten and turning his eyes about upon everything in the shop..Then they displayed Shehrzad in the third dress and the
fourth and the fifth, and she became as she were a willow-wand or a thirsting gazelle, goodly of grace and perfect of attributes, even as saith of her
one in the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? m. The Boy and the Thieves dcxxvii.? ? ? ? ? I am filled full of longing pain and memory and dole, That from
the wasted body's wounds distract the anguished soul..Suleiman Shah and his Sons, Story of King, i. 150..?OF TRUST IN GOD..Thy loss is the
fairest of all my heart's woes, iii. 43..? ? ? ? ? x. The King and his Chamberlain's Wife dccccxvii.? ? ? ? ? Would he were not who sundered us upon
the parting day! How many a body hath he slain, how many a bone laid bare?.Presently, in came Mesrour the eunuch to him and saluted him and
seeing Nuzhet el Fuad stretched out, uncovered her face and said, "There is no god but God! Our sister Nuzhet el Fuad is dead. How sudden was
the [stroke of] destiny! May God have mercy on thee and acquit thee of responsibility!" Then he returned and related what had passed before the
Khalif and the Lady Zubeideh, and he laughing. "O accursed one,' said the Khalif, "is this a time for laughter? Tell us which is dead of them." "By
Allah, O my lord," answered Mesrour, "Aboulhusn is well and none is dead but Nuzhet el Fuad." Quoth the Khalif to Zubeideh, "Thou hast lost thy
pavilion in thy play," and he laughed at her and said to Mesrour, "O Mesrour, tell her what thou sawest." "Verily, O my lady," said the eunuch, "I
ran without ceasing till I came in to Aboulhusn in his house and found Nuzhet el Fuad lying dead and Aboulhusn sitting at her head, weeping. I
saluted him and condoled with him and sat down by his side and uncovered the face of Nuzhet el Fuad and saw her dead and her face swollen. So I
said to him, 'Carry her out forthright [to burial], so we may pray over her.' He answered, 'It is well;' and I left him to lay her out and came hither,
that I might tell you the news.".? ? ? ? ? Yea, horses hath he brought, full fair of shape and hue, Whose collars, anklet-like, ring to the
bridle-rein..King's Daughter of Baghdad, El Abbas and the, iii. 53..23. Hatim et Tal; his Generosity after Death cclxx.When the king heard this, he
said, "I will not isolate myself from the folk and slay my vizier." And he bade him depart to his dwelling..? ? ? ? ? Camphor itself to me doth testify
And in my presence owns me white as snow..Then she walked in the garden till she came to a pavilion, lofty of building and wide of continence,
never saw mortal nor heard of a goodlier than it [So she entered] and found herself in a long corridor, which led to a bath goodlier than that
whereof it hath been spoken, and the cisterns thereof were full of rose-water mingled with musk. Quoth Tuhfeh, 'Extolled be the perfection of God!
Indeed, this (210) is none other than a mighty king.' Then she put off her clothes and washed her body and made her ablution, after the fullest
fashion, (211) and prayed that which was due from her of prayer from the evening [of the previous day]. (212) When the sun rose upon the gate of
the garden and she saw the wonders thereof, with that which was therein of all manner flowers and streams, and heard the voices of its birds, she
marvelled at what she saw of the surpassing goodliness of its ordinance and the beauty of its disposition and sat meditating the affair of Er Reshid
and pondering what was come of him after her. Her tears ran down upon her cheek and the zephyr blew on her; so she slept and knew no more till
she felt a breath on her cheek, whereupon she awoke in affright and found Queen Kemeriyeh kissing her face, and with her her sisters, who said to
her, 'Arise, for the sun hath set.'.? ? ? ? ? Look at the moss-rose, on its branches seen, Midmost its leafage, covered all with green..72. Haroun er
Reshid and the three Girls ccclxxxvii.? ? ? ? ? Could they who reproach me but see my sufferings, their hearts would relent; They'd marvel, indeed,
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at my case and the loss of my loved ones bewail..? ? ? ? ? Love's slave, I keep my troth with them; but, when they vowed, Fate made itself Urcoub,
(16) whom never oath could bind..Wife, The Old Woman and the Draper's, ii. 55..? ? ? ? ? But rigour still hath waxed on me and changed my case
And love hath left me bound, afflicted, weeping-eyed..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ee. Story of the Barber's Fifth Brother xxxii.On this wise, O King Shah
Bekht," continued the vizier, "is the issue of eagerness for [the goods of] the world and covetise of that which our knowledge embraceth not;
indeed, [whoso doth thus] shall perish and repent Nor, O king of the age, (added he) is this story more extraordinary than that of the sharper and the
merchants.".Presently, the idiot returned, with somewhat to add to his hoard, but found it not; so he bethought him who had followed him and
remembered that he had found the sharper aforesaid assiduous in sitting with him and questioning him. So he went in quest of him, assured that he
had taken the pot, and gave not over looking for him till he espied him sitting; whereupon he ran to him and the sharper saw him. [Then the idiot
stood within earshot] and muttered to himself and said, 'In the pot are threescore dinars and I have with me other score in such a place and to-day I
will unite the whole in the pot.' When the sharper heard him say this to himself, muttering and mumbling after his fashion, he repented him of
having taken the dinars and said, 'He will presently return to the pot and find it empty; wherefore that (264) for which I am on the look-out will
escape me; and meseemeth I were best restore the dinars [to their place], so he may see them and leave all that is with him in the pot, and I can take
the whole.'.Accordingly, Shefikeh went out and repairing to the nurse's house, found her clad in apparel other (100) than that which she had been
wont to wear aforetime. So she saluted her and said to her, "Whence hadst thou this dress, than which there is no goodlier?" "O Shefikeh,"
answered the nurse, "thou deemest that I have gotten (101) no good save of thy mistress; but, by Allah, had I endeavoured for her destruction, I had
done [that which was my right], for that she did with me what thou knowest (102) and bade the eunuch beat me, without offence of me committed;
wherefore do thou tell her that he, on whose behalf I bestirred myself with her, hath made me quit of her and her humours, for that he hath clad me
in this habit and given me two hundred and fifty dinars and promised me the like thereof every year and charged me serve none of the folk.".When
the king heard this story, he renounced his purpose of putting the vizier to death and his soul prompted him to continue him on life. So he bade him
go away to his house..? ? ? ? ? Your water I'll leave without drinking, for there Too many already have drunken whilere..As an instance of the
extreme looseness with which the book was edited, I may observe that the first four Vols. were published without tables of contents, which were
afterwards appended en bloc to the fifth Volume. The state of corruption and incoherence in which the printed Text was placed before the public by
the two learned Editors, who were responsible for its production, is such as might well drive a translator to despair: the uncorrected errors of the
press would alone fill a volume and the verse especially is so corrupt that one of the most laborious of English Arabic scholars pronounced its
translation a hopeless task. I have not, however, in any single instance, allowed myself to be discouraged by the difficulties presented by the
condition of the text, but have, to the best of my ability, rendered into English, without abridgment or retrenchment, the whole of the tales, prose
and verse, contained in the Breslau Edition, which are not found in those of Calcutta (1839-42) and Boulac. In this somewhat ungrateful task, I
have again had the cordial assistance of Captain Burton, who has (as in the case of my "Book of the Thousand Nights and One Night") been kind
enough to look over the proofs of my translation and to whom I beg once more to tender my warmest thanks..Wasteful Son, The Rich Man and his,
i. 252..? ? ? ? ? And when I long to look upon thy face, My life is perished with desire straightway..When King Shah Bekht heard this, he said,
"Most like all they say of the vizier is leasing and his innocence will appear, even as that of the pious woman appeared." Then he comforted the
vizier's heart and bade him go to his house..Three men once went out in quest of riches and came upon a block of gold, weighing a hundred pounds.
When they saw it, they took it up on their shoulders and fared on with it, till they drew near a certain city, when one of them said, 'Let us sit in the
mosque, whilst one of us goes and buys us what we may eat." So they sat down in the mosque and one of them arose and entered the city. When he
came therein, his soul prompted him to play his fellows false and get the gold for himself alone. So he bought food and poisoned it; but, when he
returned to his comrades, they fell upon him and slew him, so they might enjoy the gold without him. Then they ate of the [poisoned] food and
died, and the gold abode cast down over against them..48. Haroun Er Reshid with the Damsel and Abou Nuwas dc.Tither, The Unjust King and the,
i. 273..40. The Khalif El Mamoun and the Strange Doctor cccvi.? ? ? ? ? Now God forbid a slave forget his liege lord's love! And how Of all things
in the world should I forget the love of thee?.? ? ? ? ? Abasement, misery and heart-break after those I suffer who endured before me many a year..?
? ? ? ? o. The King's Son and the Merchant's Wife dccccxciii.As I sat one day in my shop, there came up to me a fair woman, as she were the moon
at its rising, and with her a slave-girl. Now I was a handsome man in my time; so the lady sat down on [the bench before] my shop and buying
stuffs of me, paid down the price and went away. I questioned the girl of her and she said, "I know not her name." Quoth I, "Where is her abode?"
"In heaven," answered the slave-girl; and I said, "She is presently on the earth; so when doth she ascend to heaven and where is the ladder by which
she goeth up?" Quoth the girl, "She hath her lodging in a palace between two rivers, (181) to wit, the palace of El Mamoun el Hakim bi Amrillah."
(182) Then said I, "I am a dead man, without recourse; "but she replied, "Have patience, for needs must she return unto thee and buy stuffs of thee
yet again." "And how cometh it," asked I, "that the Commander of the Faithful trusteth her to go out?" "He loveth her with an exceeding love,"
answered she, "and is wrapped up in her and gainsayeth her not.".? ? ? ? ? Assemble, ye people of passion, I pray; For the hour of our torment hath
sounded to-day..Officer's Story, The Twelfth, ii. 179..Tenth Officer's Story, The, ii. 172.When Sindbad the Sailor had made an end of his story, all
who were present marvelled at that which had befallen him. Then he bade his treasurer give the porter an hundred mithcals of gold and dismissed
him, charging him return on the morrow, with the rest of the folk, to hear the history of his seventh voyage. So the porter went away to his house,
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rejoicing; and on the morrow he presented himself with the rest of the guests, who sat down, as of their wont, and occupied themselves with eating
and drinking and merry-making till the end of the day, when their host bade them hearken to the story of his seventh voyage. Quoth Sindbad the
Sailor,.So Kemeriyeh cried out to an Afrit of the Afrits and a calamity of the calamities, (240) by name El Ased et Teyyar, (241) and said to him,
'Go with my message to the Crescent Mountain, the abiding-place of Meimoun the Sworder, and enter in to him and salute him in my name and say
to him, "How canst thou be assured for thyself, O Meimoun? (242) Couldst thou find none on whom to vent thy drunken humour and whom to
maltreat save Tuhfeh, more by token that she is a queen? But thou art excused, for that thou didst this not but of thine intoxication, and the Shekh
Aboultawaif pardoneth thee, for that thou wast drunken. Indeed, thou hast outraged his honour; but now restore her to her palace, for that she hath
done well and favoured us and done us service, and thou knowest that she is presently our queen. Belike she may bespeak Queen Es Shuhba,
whereupon the matter will be aggravated and that wherein there is no good will betide. Indeed, thou wilt get no tittle of profit [from this thine
enterprise]; verily, I give thee good counsel, and so peace be on thee!"'.'Know, then,' said the merchant, 'that I am a man from the land of China and
was in my youth well-favoured and well-to-do. Now I made no account of womankind, one and all, but followed after boys, and one night I saw, in
a dream, as it were a balance set up, and it was said by it, "This is the portion of such an one." Presently, I heard my own name; so I looked and
beheld a woman of the utmost loathliness; whereupon I awoke in affright and said, "I will never marry, lest haply this loathly woman fall to my
lot." Then I set out for this city with merchandise and the voyage was pleasant to me and the sojourn here, so that I took up my abode here awhile
and got me friends and factors, till I had sold all my merchandise and taken its price and there was left me nothing to occupy me till the folk (212)
should depart and depart with them..? ? ? ? ? j. The Two Kings dcxvi.? ? ? ? ? d. The Crow and the Serpent dcxi.When the morning morrowed, he
assembled the cadis and judges and assessors and sending for the Magian and the two youths and their mother, questioned them of their case,
whereupon the two young men began and said, 'We are the sons of the king Such-an-one and enemies and wicked men got the mastery of out
realm; so our father fled forth with us and wandered at a venture, for fear of the enemies.' [And they recounted to him all that had betided them,
from beginning to end.] Quoth he, 'Ye tell a marvellous story; but what hath [Fate] done with your father?' 'We know not how fortune dealt with
him after our loss,' answered they; and he was silent..Idiot and the Sharper, The, i. 298..When the news reached El Aziz, he rejoiced with an
exceeding joy in the coming of his son and straightway took horse, he and all his army, what while the trumpets sounded and the musicians played,
that the earth quaked and Baghdad also trembled, and it was a notable day. When Mariyeh beheld all this, she repented with the uttermost of
repentance of that which she had wroughten against El Abbas his due and the fires still raged in her vitals. Meanwhile, the troops (104) sallied forth
of Baghdad and went out to meet those of El Abbas, who had halted in a meadow called the Green Island. When he espied the approaching host, he
knew not what they were; so he strained his sight and seeing horsemen coming and troops and footmen, said to those about him, "Among yonder
troops are ensigns and banners of various kinds; but, as for the great green standard that ye see, it is the standard of my father, the which is reserved
[unto him and never displayed save] over his head, and [by this] I know that he himself is come out in quest of me." And he was certified of this, he
and his troops..91. The Schoolmaster who Fell in Love by Report ccccii
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